FFGC History—Our 7th Decade 1985-1994

OUR SEVENTH DECADE: 1985-1994

Presidents during this decade: Betty Williams (1985-1987) "Listen to the Land"




Wini (Dursie) Ekman (1987-1989) "Touch Tomorrow Today"




M. Elise Haymans (1989-1991) "Joy-Commitment-Diversity-A 





Confluence for Achievement"




Addie Lou Harris (1991-1993) "Unity Through Sharing"
Beth (Robert) Wilson (1993-1995) "Share the Spirit of Gardening thru Love, Labor and Laughter"

Swimming pool installed at Camp Wekiva, dedication of “The Quiet Place”

Adopted “Paths of Sunshine” as designation for FFGC roadside beautification


Heritage Oak planted in Tallahassee commemorating FFGCs 60th anniversary


Native Plants and Wildflower Seed Bank established.


FFGC Scholarships information entered into Florida Department of Education System


FFGC Horticulture Study Series instituted


Established the Ella P. Wood ‘Paths of Sunshine’ Endowment Fund

Paths of Sunshine cookbook published



FFGC contributes $10,000 to the National Friendship Garden at National Arboretum

30’x18’ addition to Headquarters officially opened
Each district adopted their individual wildflower 

The Coreopsis designated Florida’s State Wildflower by FL Legislature

First series of Environmental Studies Schools held

FFGC is first organization to join Friends of Florida State Parks, 1994

Conventions:


*1985 in Orlando— 60th convention. State Flower show “Florida—Natures’ Bright Gem” held in Jacksonville


*1986 in Tampa. State Flower Show “Stop, Look and Listen” held in November in Palm Beach


*1987 in Orlando


*1988 in Bal Harbour along with NGC convention


*1989 in St. Petersburg “Changes in the Wind”, 18-19 April. 

*1990 in San Destin “Time, Tides and Treasures”, March 29-30. State Flower Show “Land Sakes!” held March in Tampa.

*1991 in in Miami, “Fast Forward ’91”, 17-18 April. State Flower Show “Past Reflections…Future Visions” held in Tallahassee.

*1992 in West Palm Beach, “Discovery”, 29-30 April.

*1993 in Orlando, “It’s Your World”, 6-7 April.  April 26-27 “Artistry in Gardening”. State Flower Show “A New World” held April 5-7 in Orlando.


*1994 in San Destin, 27-28 April, “Love, Labor, Laughter”

1985-1987 Betty Williams 
1985 - 1987 President - Betty Williams
Significant Events: Adopted "Paths of Sunshine" as designation for FFGC roadside beautification. Heritage Oak planted in Tallahassee commemorating FFGC's 60th Anniversary. Published Bee a Winner, Florida's Finest Gourmet Collection, Taking a Closer Look, Let Us Pray, Guidelines for Publicity Chairmen and a revision of the Florida Garden Club Manual. Native plants and Wildflower Seed Bank established. FFGC Headquarters grounds declared Backyard Habitat by National Wildlife Federation.

Adopted Paths of Sunshine as designation for FFGC roadside beautification. Heritage Oak planted in Tallahassee commemorating FFGC 60th Anniversary. Deep South Energy Conference in Mississippi attended by 51 members. Deep South Water Conference in Alabama attended by 6 members. FDE sponsored environmental conference, Florida -Paradise Regained. Published Bee a Winner, Taking a Closer Look, Let Us Pray, Guidelines for Publicity Chairmen and revision of Florida Garden Club Manual. Flower Show Schools symposium held in Orlando with District VI as host. Renaissance XXV: Headquarters rejuvenation to celebrate 25th anniversary of the building. Florida Legislature adopted FFGCs resolution designating state’s roadways as “Paths of Sunshine”. Thirty-one NCSGC awards and citations, including Bronze seal for Landscaping Florida House, Silver Seal for work of Laymond M. Hardy. $1000 Urban Highway Award, Hilda Fox $100 Roadside award, $100 “green point” subscription contest for The National Gardener, $100 from Shell Oil energy Program Award, Membership Ext. Citation and Presidential Citations to Mrs. Reese Harris and Mr. Bob Thomas. Garden Club of Jacksonville hosts State Flower Show “Diamond Anniversary” to commemorate 60 years of service, as a gift to citizens of Florida. Fifty-ninth convention hosted by Garden Club of Jacksonville with 811 registrants. First Market Survey conducted. Sponsored tours to …and Costa Rica. Adopted resolution supporting acquisition of Deering Estate C.A.R. L.  SEEK Youth Conference ’85 on coastal Awareness held at Marineland. Wekiva improvements included paddle fans with heavy wire protective enclosures in cabins and wooden fence by pool area. Bartram Trail markers dedicated in Sebastian and Longwood. Gateway Marker at I-95 Welcome Station dedicated in memory of Mrs. Jack Dunlap, FFGC President 1961-1963. Increased The Florida Gardener to 20 pages plus covers. Native plants and Wildflower seed Bank established. Wekiwa Springs State Park adopted for Deep South Adopt a Park regional project. Flower Show School Course 1 held in Sarasota. Flower Show Symposia in Orlando hosted by District VI and Winter Haven. Landscape Design Schools Course IV in Sarasota, courses II and III in West Palm Beach. Short Courses. Penal Therapy Program added 7th Correctional Institution for support. FFGC honored as the Conservation Organization of the Year by Florida Wildlife Federation, trophy presented by the Governor. Certificate of Recognition from Sarasota County School Board for Federation’s work in Environmental Education. FFGC Headquarters grounds declared Backyard Habitat by national Wildlife Federation. Attended National Council/Shell Oil Co. Hazardous Waste Conference in Washington, Florida Federation of Women’s Clubs and FFGC co-sponsored Energy Awareness Seminar. President attended Governor’s First Invitational Conference on Future of Florida Parks.  Publication of FFGC Cookbook, Florida’s Finest Gourmet Collection authorized. Mrs Hugh Simmons and Mrs. Augustus F. Williams, Jr. each added two emeralds to President’s pendant. Twenty-first Bartram Trail Marker dedicated in Pensacola. Bartram in Florida 1774 publication as gift to FFGC by editor, Helen Gere Cruickshank. Bartram Footprints Tour conducted by Mrs. Charles H. Blanchard. In three days 16 of 121 marker sites were visited. Members aided on collection of information for the Florida Breeding Birds Atlas attended Deep South Waste Awareness Conference in Chattanooga, TN. National Council convention in Chicago attended by 27 from Florida. FFGC hosted reception honoring Mrs. Carroll Griffin. Won 20 awards including Bronze Seal, Hazel Johnson Trophy for Conservation Education, Jessie Conner Award for Environmental Education for SEEK ’85..
Four publications and 5 Flower Shows—state Flower Show “Stop, Look and Listen” hosted by District X at Flagler Museum in Palm Beach. Sixtieth Annual convention, “Catch the Florida Spirit” hosted by District VI in Orlando with 719 in attendance. Blanche Covington Study Course at St Andrews State Recreation Area. SEEK ’86 Youth conference on coastal Awareness at Marineland for 80.
Junior Gardeners: (1085-6 year) 157 clubs, 5,900 students; Intermediated Gardeners (1985-86) 20 units, 539 students; High School Gardeners (1985-86) 19 clubs, 374 students. Total of 440 PATE books placed with teachers. FFGC Scholarships information entered into Florida Department of Education system Mrs. Dewey R. Villareal Jr. appointed by Governor to serve on Florida Council of Environmental Education. Wekiva Youth Camp: 44 varieties of native plants placed in pool area. Thirtieth annual Tropical Short course, Fiftieth Annual Short Course, UF, 2 Flower show schools symposia, 3 Flower Show Schools, 2 landscape Design schools, 2 Gardening Study Schools, Floral Design Study, 12 basic and 8 advanced with total registration of 490. FFGC State Flower Show Manual completed FFGC sponsored tours to China and Costa Rica, Membership Brochure, Join Us, printed second Marketing /Reader interest survey conducted for the Florida Gardener by UF. Three former FFGC Presidents, Mrs. Charles Blanchard, Mrs. Hugh O Simmons and Mrs. Frank W Hewlett, and President Mrs. F Williams, Jr were honored by placing their names on the Roll of Honor Wall in Walters Hall at National Council Headquarters. Accepted 2000 copies of Wildflowers of the South to Color and Identify, Mrs. Raymond Greene’s most recent gift. Headquarters grounds partially re-landscaped and new furniture using Renaissance XXV funds. Plaques expressing appreciation were presented by the Florida Director of Nature Conservancy and the Regional Director of CARE. Certificate acknowledging over $3800 donated by clubs to Statue of Liberty Fund. President attended four-day Third National Forestry Conference in Orlando. President Mrs. Augustus F Williams Jr serves as member of the Steering Committee of Florida Citizens against Throwaways (dissolution in 1993).

1987 - 1989 President - Wini Ekman
Significant Events: FFGC Scholarship in Garden Club Objectives in memory of Velma Bernecker Gwinn. The Ella P. Wood Paths of Sunshine Endowment Fund established. Adopted the Coreopsis as the designated FFGC wildflower. Paths of Sunshine Cookbook published.

 
Wekiva Youth Camp agreement renewed with the FL Dept of Natural Resources. Blanche Covington Nature Study Course ’87 at Archbold Biological Station. A standing Rule was adopted to hold only one BCNSC in each administration. FFGC Scholarship in Garden Club Objectives in memory of Velma Bernecker Gwenn established by District X as fully funded scholarship. Junior Gardeners (1986-87 year) 141 clubs, 4606 members. Intermediate Gardeners (1986-87 year) 6 clubs, 80 members, High School Gardeners (1986-87) 17 units, 606 members. Total of 230 PATE (People and Their Environment: Teacher Curriculum Guide to Conservation Education, 1968, by Brennen, publ by Ferguson) books placed in local schools. FFGC cited for its Outstanding Conservation and Education Activities by the Florida State Fair Authority. Plaque presented at Fair’s Opening Luncheon. Advanced Landscape Design Seminar, Tampa. FFGC Horticulture Study Series instituted, course 1 in West Palm Beach. Renaissance XXV Headquarters Fund Drive concluded with $24,141 donated. Resolutions adopted in support of designating May 23rd as William Bartram Day in Florida and opposing the Desecration of Indian Burial Grounds. Deep South Regional Convention in Baton Rouge, LA with FFGC winning 7 awards. 61st Annual FFGC Convention, “Time to Shine-Florida Style” hosted by Tampa Federation Garden Club Circles, at Hyatt Regency, Tampa with 747 registered. Bylaws amended to increase dues and to clarify FFGC scholarship names. NCSGC Convention, “The World is our Garden”, was hosted by FFGC at the Sheraton Bal Harbour. Mrs. Carroll O. Griffin, FFGC President 1967-69, installed as President NCSGC. Seventeen NCSGC Awards received including the Silver Seal for Dr. Gary J. Willfret, Garden Therapy, four publications and nine flower shows. To commemorate the Bicentennial Celebration of the Constitution members planted Constitution gardens and trees in support of Plant-A-Legacy program, first year of Tomorrow’s Tree Today contest, members planted 171,888 trees. Glenn Glitter and message was flashed on the scoreboards at FSU football games. A gift by her family in memory of Ella P. Wood, FFGC Past President, established the Ella P. Wood Paths of Sunshine Endowment Fund. Three new Botanical Gardens are Wilding Arboretum in Jacksonville, Heathcote Botanical Garden in Fort Pierce and Sugar Mills Botanical Garden in Port Orange. United Press articles covering Penal Therapy appeared in newspapers across USA. Donations to Penal Therapy totaled $2,183.55. Pilot Horticulture Study Course, Series I, Courses II and III, IV and V completed. FFGC Flower Arrangement Calendar added month-at-a-glance section. Mrs. Charles H. Blanchard conducted the Bartram Footprints II Tour. Landscape Deign Schools held in Milton, Gainesville and Pensacola. Landscape Design Critics attended the 30th anniversary celebration. National Council Landscape Design symposium at LSU. New Program Kits available at Headquarters. Adopted the Coreopsis as the designated FFGC wildflower. Dr. Fanny-Fern Davis’ book, Natures Seasonal Splendor, Native Plants and Wildflowers, published. Membership total 27,446. Blanche Covington Nature Study Course at O’Leno State Park, High Springs. Hazel Simmons Hodges appointed to serve on the Florida Roadside Beautification Committee. Paths of Sunshine cookbook published. Published Guidelines for FFGC Convention, Mrs. Steve Fritch and PLEN, a conservation of natural resources pamphlet by Wilda… FFGC Groundwater Conference, Tampa chaired by Energy Awareness Chairman, Francis Millican. Deep South Convention, Memphis, TN attended by 33 FFGC members. FFGC won the Hubert Owens School ground Improvement and the Mary Louise Merriwether (for most registered High Schoolers) award. NCSGC Convention in Houston attended by 28 members. 19 awards and citations including the Bronze Seal for Bartram Footprint I Tour. Annual Convention “Curtain Up-Class Acts” hosted by District VII, Orlando Airport Marriott. Two receptions, one honoring Mrs. Carroll O. Griffin and one introducing the Paths of Sunshine cookbook.
Elise Haymens: 32nd President:

1989 - 1991 President - Elise Haymans
Significant Events: Each District adopted a wildflower. Desert Storm Memorial Garden featuring crepe myrtles planted at Naval Air Station, Pensacola. 

In 1988 FFGC’s Penal therapy program covered by United Press and appeared in newspapers across USA. The first Ella Wood Paths of Sunshine presented to four Districts

Endowed Scholarship Fund established in 1990

First President’s Summit held in Leesburg

State Flower Show “Land Sakes” held at Tampa fairgrounds

1987 NCSGC convention hosted by FFGC honored Floridians serving (President Carroll O. Griffin and Deep South Director elect, Jean Villareal)

Elise hauling caladium bulbs when she was District Director sold out of her car trunk—a standing joke and teasing her for always wearing white so she didn’t have to work and get dirty! 

District meeting in Wauchula and as we are crowded in a tiny motel room, Hazel asked “what county are we in?” Elise piped up and said “Cucumber!” (Note: Wauchula is in Hardee County and is known as the cucumber capitol)

Member Punta Gorda Garden Club (president 1974-1975), Florida Federation Garden Clubs (board directors 1977-1979, vice president 1983-1989, president 1989-1991), National Council of State Garden Clubs, Inc. (board directors since 1985),

Members contributed over $1500 to Madison Garden Club to help replace trees destroyed by tornado. Presented the first Ella Wood Paths of Sunshine Award Units in Tallahassee, Each of the Districts adopted their individual wildflower(s). Campaign spearheaded by Garden Clubs prevented developers relocating a 7 mile stretch of William Bartram Historic Highway, Switzerland. State Flower Show, “Land Sakes” hosted by Tampa Federation of Garden Club Circles, Tampa.  President and 10 members attended National Council Environmental Showcase. Eve A. Hannahs appointed by State Secretary of Agriculture to Consumer Services. One Blue Star Memorial marker and one Byway Marker placed during ’88-’89. Tree Planting contest: 171,234 plantings in ’88 and 709,301 planted in ‘89 for total of 880,535. Mrs. Woodrow Sayre appointed by Governor to serve as a member of Commission on the Future of Florida’s Environment. CARE, World Gardening Projects, World’s Children and Southwest Indian Foundation received $11,937,76 for the two years…DOT selected over 300 sites for planting wildflowers and native plants on maintained highways as part of the Paths of Sunshine project. Land Trust contributions of $5,858.31 for Tiger Creek forwarded to Nature Conservancy. FFGC’s total contribution to Tiger Creek $27,839.78. Resolutions adopted: Purchase tract of land (East of Camp Blanding) for a state park project in perpetuity Hugh Taylor Birch State Park. Commendation to the State of Florida Cabinet for supporting decision to limit development near Wekiva River proposing first full week in June as Gardening Week-promotion of Monarch Butterfly as national Insect—protest proposed changes in the William Bartram Scenic Highway. Native Plants and Wildflowers Chairman Mrs. Robert D. Wilson compiled “Wildflower Potpourri”. 12 members attended League of Women Voters Regional Beverage Container Deposit Workshop in Sarasota. Deep South Regional convention in Atlanta attended by 38 members. FFGC hosted a reception honoring NCSGC President Mrs. Carroll O. Griffin, Deep South Regional Director Elect, Mrs. Dewey R. Villareal, and alternate Director Elect, Mrs. R. Jordan. Won the Celeste William Special Achievement Award and the Merriwether High School Gardeners Award. Deep South’s Wildflowers “Nature’s Melody” contest Florida’s winner was Panhandle Native Plant Club. 29 members attended 60th Annual NCSGC Convention Diamond Jubilee in Rochester. FFGC’s High School Speech contest winner Mary Kate Parks, principle speaker. FFGC won 15 awards including the Bronze Seal. NCSGC International Flower Show held in conjunction with the Convention FFGC had 5 entries in Design Classes and 12 entries in Horticulture. Changes in the Wind” FFGC’s 63rd Convention in St Petersburg registered 635 hosted by Winter Haven Council of Garden Clubs. FFGC’s Mrs. W. L. Wood, Jr. appointed to serve as NCSGC Parliamentarian. Scholarship Endowment Fund established by President Elise Haymans. President Haymans selected the Crepe Myrtle, Oleander and Loblolly Bay for the Adopt-A- Highway program. Fourteen Gardening Consultants refresh at UF Short Course. FFGC has 2 Life Member Gardening Consultants. June Board Meeting held at UF. Chose Community Land Use Management in Ecuador as World Gardening Project. President and three others attend first Environmental Education Summit in New Jersey School Conservation. NCSGC and Shell Oil co-sponsored Solid Waste Management Conference in Portland, OR organized by Mrs. Bobby Craig and attended by President Haymans and 3 others. First President’s summit held at Lake Yale in Leesburg with 140 participants. Resolutions passed urging continuation of ban on oil drilling of the Keys and Everglades Coast, urging acquisition of the BMK Ranch and Seminole Springs, areas important to the preservation of the Wekiva River, and requesting that State of Florida consider purchase of the Great Blue Heron Rookery, 200 acres of wetlands adjacent to I-10 in Milton area. Mrs. Dursie Ekman named FFGC’s representative to Clean Florida Commission. Conference Table placed in President’s Office at Headquarters. New chairs have plaque attached identifying District donors. One hundred-twenty new chairs purchased for auditorium. Two Tropical Short courses held in West Palm Beach during 1989-1991. Dedication of The Quiet Place at Camp Wekiva in memory of Billie Johnson. NCSGC and Shell Oil sponsor Environmental Conference, “Planet Earth: Whose Garden is it Anyway?” at Hot Springs AR and attended by 9 FFGC members. FFGC hosted Deep South Regional Convention, “Shore Leave, Jacksonville”, Regional Director, Mrs. Dewey R Villareal, Jr. Ten awards won by FFGC and member clubs. Solid Waste Management Conference held in conjunction with convention “Time, Tides and Treasures”, FFGC’s 64th State Convention held in Sandestin with 601 in attendance. AWARE awards FFGC $500 for EE Workshop on Solid Waste Management, Tampa. Earth Day Proclamation passed urging protection of the environment. Molly Karen Pritchard of Orange Park wins NCSGC Scholarship. FFGC and DOT produce wildflower posters and postcards featuring coreopsis. 23 awards accepted by President Haymans at NCSGC Convention in Seattle WA including Gold Rosette for Best State Flower Show, “Land Sakes” held in Tampa. NCSGC awards Special Achievement Award posthumously to Dr. Fanny-Fern Davis.

President Haymans appointed to three -year term on Executive Committee of newly formed Florida Urban Forestry Council. Both SEEK conferences held at Marineland in St Augustine. FFGC, DOT and Monsanto sponsor Wildflower Conference in Kissimmee. Bluewater Bay Garden Club, District I, received $1000 from ALCOA Aluminum for recycling project. Second President’s Summit held at San Pedro Conference Center, Winter Park. FFGC and Florida Dept of Natural Resources co-sponsor Acidic Deposition Conference in Tampa. 12 FFGC members attend AWARE Retreat on Energy Issues at San Pedro Center. “Past Reflections...Future Vision” State Flower Show in Tallahassee. 39 pilgrims trace William Bartram’s footprints “along the Gulf Coast with Bartram”. 22nd Bartram Marker in Florida dedicated in Switzerland. Blanche Covington Nature Study Courses held at Camp Keystone and Withlacoochee State Park. FFGC awards 9 scholarships totaling $12,750 to Florida scholars. Pioneer Horticulture Study Course completed in West Palm Beach. A seventh course added to feature Grandmothers Garden Workshop. Elise Haymans Butterfly Sanctuary dedicated at Charlotte Harbor Environmental Center (for more info https://www.yoursun.com/puntagorda/elise-hayman-s-garden/article_d3cebac2-e362-11e8-8958-e32ed2d08ae1.html). 
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 Florida has total of 22 sanctuaries. Desert Storm Memorial Garden featuring crepe myrtles planted at naval Air Station Pensacola. New Adult volunteer and counselor cabins constructed at Wekiva Youth Camp. Resolutions adopted include supporting Monroe County’s petition urging DOT to designate Highway 1 as Harry S. Truman Blue Star Overseas Memorial Highway and urging the Governor and the Legislature to maintain and continue full funding of the Bureau of Recreational Lands Management, Division of Parks and Recreation FFGC contributed $10,000 to NCSGC Friendship Garden at National Arboretum. Membership 27,334. 443 High school Gardeners. Scholarship Fund reaches goal of $160,000. Scholarship on Environmental Issues, honoring Mary Jo Clayton Sanders, in amount of $3500 approved. Scholarship honoring Velma Gwinn increased to $1500.
Landscape Design School, Series 22, sponsored by District VIII. Coreopsis designated as State Wildflower by Florida Legislature. Sam’s Club donations of $1000 to be used for Flowering Tree Landscape Project at I-95 Welcome Center. FFGC honored outgoing Regional Director, Mrs. Dewey R. Villareal, Jr. at Deep South Convention. FFGC sponsored new Deep South Regional award of $80 honoring Mrs. Charles H. Blanchard for outstanding efforts promoting William Bartram and his ideals. Penal Therapy contributions total $4,746.75 for 1989-91. Fiftieth Anniversary of FFGC Library. Bylaws amended to read Vice President to become President Elect October 1 of even numbered years. FFGC 65th state Convention, “Fast Forward ’91,” hosted by District XII, held in Miami with 598 in attendance. FFGC brought home 34 awards from NCSGC Convention including silver seal award for FFGCs entry “Echo” (Educational Concerns for Hunger Organization) Garden club of Deland won 1st Exxon  $500 Civic Development Award.   FFGC won $1000 Operation Wildflower Award for Rural Highways. Ellen Griffin scholarship awarded to Larry Arthur Alden of Tallahassee. Two emerald added to Presidents Pin for 89-91 and 91-93 administration.
1991 - 1993 President - Addie Lou Harris
Significant Events: Established Hurricane Andrew Tree Fund.  Established "Hall of Fame". Scholarships established honoring James and Edna Crowl and W. Reese Harris. Conservascaping, Installations Workbook and Shall We Pray published. Headquarters building additions.
Wild Pine Nature Center established as educational environmental center/outdoor lab. SEEK Conference held at Marie Science Station, Crystal River. Blanche Covington Nature Study Course held at Wekiva with study of “Project Learning Tree”. FFGC hostess to National Council’s Winter Executive Board Meeting in San Destin. President Addie Lou Harris and Bob Thomas represented NCSGC at Chelsea Flower Show in England and won a Silver Gift Award. At January Board meeting celebration held for completion of 30’ by 18’ addition to Headquarters and complete refurbishing of rest of headquarters building. Governor Lawton Chiles presented President Addie Lou Harris with Environmental Education Award for outstanding program at Camp Wekiva. District X gave $1000 for landscaping at Headquarters. Junior Gardeners registered in Florida (including 2000 in Virgin Islands) 9,758. Tropical Short Course held at Mounts Botanical Gardens, West Palm. University of Florida Short Course, “Tough Plants for Tough Times”.  Bartram Footprints Tour IV to Philadelphia PA and conference in Savannah GA. Donated to gazebo at AMERIFLORA ’92. Districts planted 455,502 trees. Deep South Convention held in Biloxi MS with nine delegates attending. National convention “Reaching for the Gold” held in Philadelphia PA. FFGC won Bronze Seal, Wekiva Youth Camp, Silver Seal Marjory Stoneman Douglas Award. ECHO, more awards than any other state. Robert Fuchs, President of RF Orchids, propagated and registered an orchid “Addie Lou” honoring President Harris. FFGC Board Meeting and 66th annual Convention “Discovery” held in West Palm Beach with 630 registrations. NCSGC President Mrs. James C. Dawson attended Pre-convention Nature Study Course held at Wakulla Springs. SEEK conference held at Big Pine Key “Sea Camp:”. Donations to CARE and World’s Children Fund $5,830.46. Short Courses held at University of Florida and Ft Lauderdale. Landscape Design Courses in Tallahassee and Ft Myers Lee County Council. Horticulture Study Courses in Miami. Established Hurricane Andrew Tree Fund. Due to Hurricane Andrew FFGC 1992 state Flower show “A New World” moved from Miami area to coincide with 1993 Convention in Orlando. Successful completion of six more “Holiday Happenings” by Bob Thomas. Established Hall of Fame. $79,000 added to Scholarship Fund. 3 new publications: Conservascaping, Installations Workbook and Shall we Pray. Purchased Swan Computer and Panasonic Printer for Headquarters. Purchased light fixtures for assembly room and foyer., 6 chairs for President’s Office. New floral designs for Headquarters designed by Bob Thomas. IBM donated a PSI computer and printer to FFGC. Donations to Headquarters: 2 table lamps for foyer, new coffee pot, FAX machine, 3 secretarial chairs and room dividers for new addition. Board dinner and Pre-convention dinner hosted by AWARE committee. Scholarships established honoring James and Edna Crowl and W Reese Harris. 6,444 Youth Gardeners were registered in Florida. Jennifer Cheerier of Tallahassee was the winner of a $4000 NCSGC Scholarship. Three Flower Show Schools in Districts VII, XII and Tampa Federation. Lily propagated and named “Addie Lou” by Jean Wooten, Miami.
1993 - 1995 President - Beth Wilson                                                                          Significant Events: First series of Environmental Studies Schools;13 Environmental Consultants accredited. First FFGC sponsored Wildflower Conference. ECHO and Hurricane Andrew Tree Project added to World Gardening projects. Floral designs exhibited at EPCOT International Flower/Garden Festival 1994, and at Cypress Gardens in 1995. Monarch butterfly chosen official FFGC butterfly.

Sponsored first series of Environmental Studies Schools, 13 Environmental Consultants accredited. Two series of Landscape Design Schools in Tallahassee and Ft Myers. 19 new Landscape Design critics accredited. 22 series Floral Design Study Courses. Four Flower Show Symposia. Six series of Flower Show Schools. 47 new judges accredited. Two Gardening Study Curses. Four Short Courses. Two Penal Therapy Horticulture Shows at Avon Park Correctional Institute. Two SEEK conferences at UF (both named finalists in the Governor’s Environmental Education Awards program, SEEK ’93 received NCSGC Bronze Seal). 2 Blanche Covington Nature Study Courses. Over 6500 youth gardeners registered. 6000 Junior, 383 Intermediate and 324 High School Gardeners. High School Gardeners program received Deep South Award #14 for 1994 and 1995. First FFGC sponsored Wildflower conference. FFGC and FDOT collaborated in planting 2,655 acres of wildflowers, in printing new wildflower poster and in compiling the booklet, Wildflowers In Florida. Presented a ‘Paths of Sunshine’ Award to FDOT maintenance units at 1994, 1995 convention. Seventeen NCSGC/Shell Oil PETALS grants received. FFGC represented at Mexicos Federacion Nacional de Asociaciones y Clubes de Jardinerias Horticulture Seminar in Orlando. New Life members: NCSGC, 49; FFGC, 148; Hall of Fame, 64. Contributions, 1993-95: NCSGC Seed Court Garden, $4000; Nature Conservancy’s Join the Scrub Jay Circle $8000; World Gardening, $8,506.80; ECHO and Hurricane Andrew Tree Project added to World Gardening projects. Library additions; 7 NCSGC tapes of Floral Design Courses; Slide program of 93 State Flower Show, A New World. Received NCSGC Gold Rosette for the best State Flower Show, 1993. Bylaws amended; Article IV, Section 1 (a), (b), and (c) Membership dues raised to (a) $.50, (b) $2.24, (c) $5.00 and $2.50, Article IV, Section 3, Life membership fee raised to $100, and Section 5, Affiliate dues increased to $25. FFGC represented at NCSGC Conventions in Stamford, CT and Dallas, TX and at Deep South Regional Conventions at Knoxville, TN and Augusta, GA; FFGC represented by 6 members at NCSGC Seed Court Garden dedication. Hurricane Andrew Tree Project completed, total of $23,111.28; Urban Forestry grant $17,548; 405 eight-to-ten-foot trees planted at 9 Homestead schools, NCSGC Bronze Seal Winner, 1995. Daylily ‘Beth Wilson’” hybridized by Jean Wooten, Coral Gables Garden Club. At Headquarters, renovated stage area of meeting room, installed public address system and security system, purchased sofa for library, received lavaliere microphone donated by FCNAFSJ. Three names placed on Guardian of Gardening Wall: Mrs. Robert D. Wilson, Mrs. Charles H. Blanchard, Mrs. Walter P. Glover. Inez Brooker and former FFGC member Carolyn Smith represented NCSGC at Chelsea Flower Show 94, receiving Silver Medal Award. Two series of Horticulture Study Courses, Miami and Punta Gorda. Wekiva Youth Camp, celebrated 20th anniversary in 1993—instituted ‘Wekiva Wheels’ special volunteers. Approved building a Free-standing canteen facility. Endorsed the management of Wekiva GeoPark as one entity that no further development for the public be allowed in Wekiva Springs area; and established a teaching herbarium. Floral designs exhibited at Walt Disney World’s International Flower/Garden Festival Garden Club Day celebrated at EPCOT in 1994, and Cypress Gardens in 1995. Computerized the late Fanny-Fern Davis’ 10-year study, “The Flowering Dates of Florida’s Wildflowers’ and approved the printing of the study.   Use of Glenn Glitter logo on Apalachee-Big Bend Girl Scout Council Badge. FFGC exhibit displayed on Earth Day at EPCOT, Walt Disney World, 1993-94. Table designs made for Governor’s Environmental Awards Banquet. 1993, 1994, and 1995. Resolutions passed; (1) Endorsing the continuance of operations of USDA’s Sub-tropical Horticulture Research Station, Chapman Field, Miami; (2) objecting to the usurption of public lands at Bill Baggs Recreation Area and any other state recreation area; (3) Supporting the Tolomato, Guana and Matanzas Rivers National Estuarine Research Reserve, St John’s County; and (4) Supporting the inclusion of the Sopchoppy River in the National Wild and Scenic River System. FFGC Nominee Sarah Bailey named Florida’s 19914 Woman of the Year in Agriculture. Governor’s Cabinet and Senate passed resolutions proclaiming first full week of June as Florida Garden Week. Dedication of accessible boardwalk for the disabled at Wekiva State Park, Garden Club donations--$11,000. FFGC received Take Pride in America and Take Pride in Florida awards for state-wide tree planting projects. 9 college scholarship awarded, through $252,000 scholarship Endowment Fund. FFGC became first organization to join Friends of Florida State Parks, 1994. Monarch butterfly chosen official FFGC Butterfly. Two International tours; Australia and New Zealand. 1994 Convention, ”Love, Labor and Laughter” held in San Destin, hosted by District I with 604 registered. NCSGC President Mrs. Graem Yates and Deep South Regional Director, Mrs. K. O. Tubb attended. 1995 Convention, “Artistry in Gardening” held in Orlando, hosted by District VII, with 724 registered. “Artistry in Space”, 25th State Flower Show, held at Orlando Expo Center in conjunction with 69th State Convention.
